SEAC - Motion for In Person meetings - Sept 15, 2022 
WHEREAS TDSB’s SEAC has been meeting virtually for almost two and a half years, since the shutdown of in person meetings due to the COVID 19 pandemic;
AND WHEREAS all schools across TDSB are now offering more historically usual in-person learning to all students across TDSB;
AND WHEREAS there are very well-recognized important social, emotional, relationship, and productivity benefits to meeting and connecting in person, for everyone, including SEAC, its representatives, and SEAC’s business;
AND WHEREAS Trustees have resumed in person meetings by a model of combined “hybrid” meetings, in which those who would like to attend in person may, and those who would still like to meet virtually can also simultaneously participate in those meetings virtually (herein referred to as “In Person – Hybrid Meetings”);
AND WHEREAS SEAC is a legislatively-constituted body, that sometimes operates similarly to TDSB’s “Community Advisory Committees” (“CACs), but also operates differently from CACs in that it is a body that every board must have and support, pursuant to provincial legislation;
AND WHEREAS SEAC desires and requests that SEAC resume In Person – Hybrid Meetings for SEAC as soon as possible, and ideally for SEAC’s October 2022 meeting;
AND WHEREAS SEAC is bringing this motion in order to elevate this request and consensus to the attention of TDSB and its administrators, although it may not actually be necessary to action this item to have it processed through Trustee committees;
BE IT RESOLVED THAT the above recital statements are incorporated as part of this resolution;
AND BE IT RESOLVED THAT SEAC requests that SEAC resume meeting in person as soon as possible, by holding In Person – Hybrid Meetings, starting ideally for SEAC’s October 2022 meeting, and if not in October, then no later than for SEAC’s November 2022 meeting.

